
Working Group Recommendation and Department Response

# DPA Recommendations for DGO 8.04 CIRT 

Date 
recommendation 

received SFPD response
R1 8.04.02.A. Notification (page 1.)  DPA recommends that the CIRT notification be made for "Officer involved shootings 

and discharges."  DPA recommends deleting the word "accidental" because it is a controversial word that suggests no 
one is responsible.

9/19/22 1) Recommendation has been fully 
included in draft DGO

R2 8.04.01.A (second paragraph, page 1.)  DPA recommends that word "encourage" be used in lieu of "may" to read: 
"Any member or supervisor is encouraged to contact CIRT anytime they believe a response might be warranted . . . "

 9/19/2022 1) Recommendation has been fully 
included in draft DGO

R3 DPA would like to talk to the SME to see what internal standards or monitoring exists to ensure CIRT officers are doing 
a good job.  DPA recommends mandatory meetings and continued training on an annual basis. 

9/19/2022 and 
updated on 9/27/22

1) Recommendation has been fully 
included in draft DGO

R4 8.04.02.A Notification:  Notification should be made for "Injury or death of a police officer" 9/26/22 1) Recommendation has been fully 
included in draft DGO

R5 DPA recommends adding the following sentence to 8.04.02.C - Debriefing: "The following debriefs shall 
involve a licensed, BSU vetted clinician:  OISs, serious injury or death of a police officer, in custody deaths."

9/26/22 1) Recommendation has been fully 
included in draft DGO

R6 DPA recommends standardizing CIRT call-out procedures as follows:  Any member can call CIRT via radio. If 
no response, then call DOC. CIRT OIC or designee decides who responds in this order: 1) on duty CIRT 
members; 2) off duty, on-call CIRT members; 3) off duty, not on call members should be directed to respond.  
The OIC may deviate from this order if the CIRT member has an established rapport with the involved 
officer(s).

9/26/22 3) Recommendation will not be included in 
draft DGO 

R7 Under call out procedures: Members should be prohibited from self-deploying 9/26/22 1) Recommendation has been fully 
included in draft DGO

R8 Under call out procedures: If a CIRT member is personally contacted to respond to an incident not deemed 
an official call-out, member shall notify OIC of CIRT or designee of response

9/26/22 3) Recommendation will not be included in 
draft DGO 

R9
R10
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SFPD explanation Open/Closed

Standardizing of CIRT call outs is not neccassary. The variety of 
different CIRT callouts may require members to deviate from these 
listed procedures. CIRT is member support and we may need a CIRT 
response that would not be from this recommended procedure.

When CIRT is personally contacted to support members, they are 
encouraged to contact the OIC or the BSU if they need additional 
resources. They do not need to report their response if they wish 
protect the confidentialty of the member.
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